

Keyano College Student Award Booklet 2020

Table of Contents

Student Awards Information Guide	. Error! Bookmark not defined.
How do I apply for the Fall Awards Program at Keyano College?	Error! Bookmark not defined.
Entrance Awards	2
Athletics Awards	9
General Awards	
Program Specific Awards	
Aboriginal Entrepreneurship	Error! Bookmark not defined.
Bachelor of Science in Nursing	
Business Administration	
College Preparation	
Early Learning and Child Care	
Educational Assistant	
Environmental Technology	
Office Administration	
Practical Nursing	
Social Work	51
Trades & Industry	
Apprenticeship - Electrician	55
Apprenticeship - Heavy Equipment Technician	57
Apprenticeship – Millwright	59
Apprenticeship – Welding	59
Power Engineering / Process Operations	61
University Studies	65
Bachelor of Arts	67
Bachelor of Commerce	
Bachelor of Education	Error! Bookmark not defined.
Bachelor of Science	
Bachelor of Science in Engineering	72
EXITING AWARDS	75

Entrance Awards ALBERTA BLUE CROSS 50TH ANNIVERSARY ENTRANCE AWARD [6950152] Donor: ABC Benefits Corporation Foundation Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Diploma Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering a diploma program.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

ALBERTA BLUE CROSS 50TH ANNIVERSARY NURSING BURSARY [6950153]

Donor: ABC Benefits Corporation Foundation

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing

Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering the 1 year of the Nursing program at Keyano College.
- The recipient must have obtained an academic standing of 80% or 3.7 on a 4.0 scale in those courses required for entrance into the Nursing program.
- Selection will be based on financial need and academic performance.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

BETTY LAMB NURSING ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930126]

Donor: Anonymous Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Nursing Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering first year, full-time studies in the Nursing program.
- Selection is based on overall academic performance.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

BOB LAMB BACHELOR OF COMMERCE ENTRANCE [6930126]

Donor: Anonymous Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Commerce Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering first year, full-time studies in the Keyano College University Studies Bachelor of Commerce program.
- If there are no eligible B.Com. students this award will open to all Year: 1 University Studies students
- Selection is based on overall academic performance.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

BOB LAMB BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION LEADERSHIP ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930126]

Donor: Anonymous Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Business Administration Diploma

Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering the first year of the Business Administration program at Keyano College.
- Selection is based on overall academic performance.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

DR. NICHOLSON BACHELOR OF ARTS ENTRANCE AWARD [6930059]

Donor: Dr. A. J. Nicholson Value: \$550 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Arts Year: First

- Awarded to a recent local high school graduate. Recipient must have obtained an overall minimum average of 70%.
- Selection is based on financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

EARLY LEARNING & CHILD CARE STUDIES ENTRANCE AWARDS [6950066A]

Donor: Chair, Childhood Studies Program Value: \$1,000

No: 2

Program: Early Learning and Child Care

Year: 1

- Awarded to student who has attended high school in Fort McMurray and is entering 1 year, full

 time studies in the Early Learning & Child Care program at Keyano College. Selection is based
 on contributions to school and community life through active participation in activities, which
 demonstrate good leadership and interpersonal skills.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on college letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

GKO ENGINEERING ENTRANCE AWARD [6930127]

Donor: GKO Design Consultants Inc. Value: \$900 No: 2

Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering first year, full-time studies in the Keyano College University Studies Engineering Program.
- Selection is based on academic performance as well as self-motivated, dedicated and enthusiastic participation in classroom and student activities.
- Applicants should include a reference letter or statement regarding their leadership qualities and activities from a person who has firsthand knowledge of their involvement.

Selected by: Student Award Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

KEYANO COLLEGE LEADERSHIP AWARD [6930117]

Donor: Keyano College Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Any Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering first year, full-time studies in a career or diploma program at Keyano College.
- Selection is based on academic merit, as well as leadership qualities and community services through involvement in campus, school, and/or community activities

Selected by: Student Award Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

KEYANO COLLEGE COMMUNITY ENTRANCE AWARD [6930092A]

Donor: Keyano College Value: \$1,000 No: 4 Program: Any

Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering first year, full-time studies in a career or diploma program at Keyano College.
- Selection is based on academic merit throughout high school, as well as contributions to school and community life through active participation in activities, which demonstrate good leadership and interpersonal skills.

Selected by: Student Award Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

KEYANO COLLEGE ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIPS [6930092B]

Donor: Keyano College Value: \$1,000 No: 16 Program: Any Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering first year, full-time studies in a career or diploma program at Keyano College.
- Selection is based on overall academic performance.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

OFFICE ADMINISTRATION CERTIFICATE ENTRANCE AWARD [6950161]

Donor: Keyano College Office Administration Department

Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Office Administration

Year: 1

- Selection will be based on demonstrated financial need and involvement within the community.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 70%
- Community Involvement 30%

PRIMARY CARE PARAMEDIC ENTRANCE AWARD [6950258]

Donor: School of Health, Wellness & Human Services Value: 500 No: 2 Program: EMR Year: 1

• Awarded to the top academic student entering the Emergency Medical Technician (EMT) Program at Keyano College.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD. BACHELOR OF EDUCATION ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930010C]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Bachelor of Education Year: 1

- Awarded to the two top academic students enrolled in the Bachelor of Education program.
- No application required.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

Academic Achievement 100%

SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD. BACHELOR OF SCIENCE ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930010D]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Bachelor of Science Year: 1

- Awarded to the two top academic students enrolled in the Bachelor of Science program.
- No application required.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD. BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930010B]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd.

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Business Administration

Year: 1

- Awarded to the top academic student enrolled in the Business Administration program.
- No application required.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD. NURSING ENTRANCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930010A]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: 1

• Awarded to the top academic student enrolled in the Nursing program at Keyano College.

No application required.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

Academic Achievement 100%

Athletics Awards

CHARLES RUIGROK SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD. ATHLETIC AWARD [6930159]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. & Charles Ruigrok and Jacquie Pater

Value: \$1,250 No: 2 Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to one male and one female athlete enrolled in any year of any program at Keyano College.
- Athletes who compete with the Keyano College Huskies, the Fort McMurray Oil Barons or another local competitive sport team are eligible.
- Athletes must be enrolled full-time and be in good athletic and academic standing. An athlete in good standing: (A) Meets all athletic expectations pertaining to team rules, policies and eligibility; and, (B) Must have achieved a G.P.A. of at least 1.7 or equivalent, in the preceding year of studies in high school or college in order to be eligible for awards.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

CARROLLE VIGILANCE MEMORIAL AWARD [6950283]

Donor: Compton Vigilance Value: 1 @ \$1,500 & 1 @ \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to two female students who are members of the Huskies Basketball team/program at Keyano College and who demonstrates team/sport excellence through leadership, training habits, athletic excellence and satisfactory academic performance.
- The applicants must have community involvement/volunteerism experience.
- Two awards will be given out 1 @ \$1,000 and 1 @ \$1,500.
- Athletes will be nominated by their coaches and selected by the Athletic Director.

Selected by: Athletic Director

Evaluation Criteria:

• Athletic Leadership 100%

HUSKIES ATHLETIC ENDOWMENT AWARD [6930163]

Donor: Huskies Athletic Endowment Fund Value: \$500 No: varies Program: Any Year: Any

- Awards should be evenly distributed amongst the Huskies Athletics teams.
- Number of awards will vary depending on the annual interest available. Able to offer up to 75% of the previous year's accumulated interest in awards. (E.g. if the endowment generates \$40,000 in interest the previous year, \$30,000 (75%) is available to be given away as awards = 60 x \$500 awards to be given out in total).
- Students are selected based on leadership and involvement in the community.

The team awards are selected by the Head Coaches.

The Athletic Director will also have the opportunity to select one male and one female.

• Payout of award funds will be made Mid-September & Mid-January.

Evaluation Criteria

- Leadership 50 %
- Community Service 50 %

MACDONALD ISLAND PARK AWARD [6930012]

Donor: MacDonald Island Park Value: \$600 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded a Keyano College Huskies athlete.
- Athletes must be enrolled full-time and be in good athletic and academic standing. An athlete in good standing: (A) Meets all athletic expectations pertaining to team rules, policies and eligibility; and, (B) Must have achieved a G.P.A. of at least 1.7 or equivalent, in the preceding year of studies in high school or college in order to be eligible for awards.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 25%
- Financial Need 25%

SAKC ALBERTA COLLEGES ATHLETIC CONFERENCE AWARD [6930072A]

Donor: Students' Association Keyano College Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time student athlete in any program/year that participates in the ACAC.
- Students must show proof of following a viable training schedule, show team sportsmanship and maintain satisfactory academic standing.
- Athletic standing will be determined by the athletics staff and will be a combination of sportsmanship, work ethic and overall athletic performance.
- Students who are eligible to receive any provincial sports awards will not be considered for this award.
- International students are eligible as award recipients.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Community Involvement 25%
- Athletic Standing 50%

THREE M SHOPPING CENTRE INC. ATHLETICS AWARD [6930156C]

Donor: Three M Shopping Centre Inc. Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a female student who is a member of the Huskies Basketball team/program at Keyano College and who demonstrates team/sport excellence through leadership, training habits, athletic excellence and satisfactory academic performance.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of studies immediately following the granting of the award. No application required.

Selected by: Athletes will be nominated by their coaches and selected by the Athletic Director Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 70%
- Community Involvement 30%

TRAK ENTERPRISES ATHLETIC AWARD [6930131]

Donor: Trak Enterprises Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time student participating in an ACAC sport.
- The recipient will demonstrate strong leadership skills and a positive attitude. No application required.

Selected by: Athletes will be nominated by their coaches selected by the Athletic Director. Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Community Involvement 50%
- Financial Need 25%

General Awards

ACCESS TO THE FUTURE MATCHING GRANT BURSARY SCHOLARSHIP [6930155]

Donor: Minister of Advanced Education and Technology Value: \$1,000 No: As many as possible in a given year (as per grant agreement)

Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to full-time students in any year of any program at Keyano College.
- The award is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

ALBERTA BLUE CROSS 50TH ANNIVERSARY BURSARY [6950069]

Donor: ABC Benefits Corporation Foundation Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Diploma Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering a diploma program of at least two years in duration.
- The recipient will be a student who must incur additional expenses to attend post-secondary education because of a physical or other special challenge.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Recommendation of Counselling & Accessibility Services Evaluation Criteria:

Financial Need 100%

ALBERTA OPPORTUNITIES BURSARY [6930023]

Donor: Government of Alberta Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Any Year: 1 and 2

- Available to any student with a demonstrated financial need.
- Priority will be given to high need, first time students in the 1 and 2 year of their post-secondary training. This includes single parents, married students with families, and students with high costs as a result of the need to move to attend school.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

ALBERTA UNION OF PROVINCIAL EMPLOYEES (AUPE) BURSARY [6930017]

Donor: Alberta Union of Provincial Employees Value: \$500

No: 2

Program: Any

Year: 1

- Awarded to members in good standing of the Alberta Union of Provincial Employees or the sons, daughters, legal wards or spouses of such members.
- Dependents of retired or deceased members are also eligible.
- Awarded on the basis of financial need and satisfactory achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Community Involvement 10%
- Financial Need 60%

BERT LANG INDIGENOUS BURSARY [6930055]

Donor: Bert Lang Value: \$750 No: 1 Program: Any Year: 1

- Awarded to a student of Indigenous Ancestry who has taken courses in the College Preparation program and is now enrolled in any subsequent program at Keyano College.
- Selection is based on financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

BEOTHUK AWARD [6930182]

Donor: Dr. Trent Keough, President & CEO, Keyano College Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to a student who is interested in Indigenous Culture or History
- Applicants need to write a short essay (no more than 250 words) about their views on Truth and Reconciliation and how we as a society can strive to reconcile the past.
- The selection committee will chose up to eight (8) students to participant in a Talking Circle with representatives from the Executive team
- One (1) recipient will be selected based on their discussions and participation within the Talking Circle

Selected by: Executive Office

Evaluation Criteria:

• Talking Circle participation

BIRCH MOUNTAIN ENTERPRISES AWARD [6950263]

Donor: Birch Mountain Enterprises Ltd. Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time Indigenous student in any year of any program at Keyano College.
- The award is based on academic success. If there are multiple candidates with high academic achievement the secondary criteria taken into account will be financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

THE BMO FINANCIAL GROUP AWARDS [6930180]

Donor: BMO Financial Group Value: \$1,000 No: 3-4 Program: Any Year: Any

• Awarded to any student enrolled in any program of any year at Keyano College.

• Selection will be based on academic success and financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

BOUCHIER COMMUNITY AWARD [6950252]

Donor: The Bouchier Group Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous student in any program at Keyano College.
- Recipient must be actively involved in their community.
- Recipient must show proof of Indigenous ancestry. Preference will be given to those who demonstrate Bouchier core values including: working to develop strong communities, advancing educational organizations, and providing life skill opportunities to youth.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

BRIDGET AND ZARA CHAMBERS MEMORIAL AWARD [6930072]

Donor: Students' Association Keyano College Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Bridget and Zara Chambers were sisters and Keyano students who lost their lives in a tragic car accident driving from Fort McMurray to their home in Rocky Mountain House for the Christmas holidays in 2017. They were known for their outgoing personalities and for their phenomenal athleticism. Both girls played on the Huskies soccer team, they had a love for nature and animals and were known for their kindness and generosity towards others.
- This award will be based 100% on community involvement with preference going to applicants who demonstrate a love for animals and athletics.
- A letter of support must be submitted along with your student awards application to qualify for this award.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL WOMEN'S CLUB OF FORT MCMURRAY BURSARY [6930052]

Donor: Business and Professional Women's Club of Fort McMurray Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Any Voar: 1

Year: 1

- Awarded to a mature female student who is re-entering the education system and can demonstrate financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

CANADIAN ASSOCIATION OF PETROLEUM PRODUCERS ENDOWED AWARD [6930184]

Donor: Canadian Association of Petroleum Producers Value: \$1,250 No: Varies Program: Any Year: Any

- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Preference will be given to female and Indigenous students.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

CANADIAN ASSOCIATION OF PETROLEUM PRODUCERS AWARD [6950065]

Donor: Canadian Association of Petroleum Producers Value: \$4,000 No: 3 Program: Any Year: Any • Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.

- Preference will be given to female and Indigenous students.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

CEDA INDIGENOUS ONIKANIW ESKWEW AWARD [FOR 2020 USE 6930173; In 2021 use

6950235] Donor: CEDA Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous female who is enrolled in any program, in any year of study at Keyano College
- Recipient must demonstrate strong leadership qualities in the community and academic excellence in their program.
- Preference given to the students who currently reside in OR immediately prior to attending school resided in one of the following areas: the one of following areas: Fort Chipewyan, Conklin, Janvier, Anzac, Gregoire Lake, Fort McKay or Fort McMurray.
- Recipient must show proof of Indigenous ancestry and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating the amount of volunteer involvement within the community.
- Preference will be given to Employees or Children of Employees of CEDA (Proof of CEDA employment/parental employment must be submitted on company letterhead).

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

CEDA STUDENT ADVANCEMENT AWARD [6930173]

Donor: CEDA Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Student recipient to be enrolled in any program, in any year of study at Keyano College and must show demonstrated financial need, community involvement, and effort in academic success.
- A letter of reference printed on company or community organization letterhead must be provided stating amount of student's community involvement.
- Preference will be given to Employees or Children of Employees of CEDA (Proof of CEDA employment/parental employment must be submitted on company letterhead).
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Community Involvement 25%
- Financial Need 50%

CHILDREN'S ABILITY FUND BURSARY [6930091]

Donor: Children's Ability Fund Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- This scholarship will be presented annually to an individual with a diagnosed permanent disability attending Keyano College on a full-time basis.
- The student may be enrolled in any field of study.
- The student's level of financial need will also influence selection.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

CNOOC INTERNATIONAL INDIGENOUS AWARD [6950274]

Donor: CNOOC INTERNATIONAL Value: \$2,500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

• This award's primary focus will be on supporting Indigenous students at Keyano College, with a secondary focus on Indigenous students who show community involvement

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

CUPE LOCAL 2157 BURSARY [6930068]

Donor: Canadian Union of Public Employees Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Academic or Career

Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time Keyano College student who is enrolled in a program, which is at least eight weeks in duration and will be based first on financial need and if multiple applicants deemed equal need, second on academic performance.
- Preference will be given to a student who is a CUPE member or spouse, child, grandchild or common-law spouse of an active CUPE Local 2157 member. Proof of active CUPE Local 2157 (Keyano College) membership is required.

• Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

D.A. SCHMIT LEADERSHIP PRIZE [6930097A]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors Value: \$250 No: 1 Program: Academic Year: Any

- Selection is based on contribution to College life through participation and leadership in College activities.
 - Each program Chair, in consultation with faculty and students, may nominate candidates for this award.
 - A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

DAYSTAR CHAPEL AWARD [6950284]

Donor: RCCG Daystar Chapel Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Preference will be given to students who regularly attend the Daystar Chapel Church
- A letter of reference printed on church letterhead must be provided by the student
- Selection is based on academic success and/or dedication to learning

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Success100%

D.H. MACRAE COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT AND LEADERSHIP AWARD [6930097B]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors

Value: \$1,000 No: 1

Program: Academic

Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time student who is an active member in the community of the Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo.
- The selection will be based primarily on community involvement and volunteer activities over the past two years.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

Community Involvement 100%

DOYLE TURNER EDUCATION AWARD [6950246]

Donor: Ken Williamson, Colliers International Value: \$2,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any · Awarded to a student enrolled in any program, of any year at Keyano College.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need100%

FAMOUS FIVE LEGACY STUDENT AWARD [6930154]

Donor: The Pink Tea Organizing Committee Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: Any

Year: Any

- This Fund is established for the purpose of making an annual scholarship award to a female student attending a recognized post-secondary institution in Canada and who has a strong academic standing and demonstrated leadership through community service.
- In addition, the candidates for this award must have lived in the Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo for a minimum of three years. Recipients may be chosen on the basis of financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- Please provide proof of residency.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Financial Need 25%
- Community Involvement 50%

FINNING (CANADA) INDIGENOUS AWARD [6950264]

Donor: Finning (Canada) Value: \$2,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Second

- Awarded to an Indigenous student enrolled in a second year of a Diploma program or University Degree program at Keyano College.
- Preference given to a recipient residing in the following areas: Fort Chipewyan, Conklin, Anzac, Gregoire Lake, Fort McKay or Fort McMurray.
- Selection will be based on financial need and academic achievement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

FINNING (CANADA) LEADERSHIP AWARD [6950264]

Donor: Finning (Canada) Value: \$2,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Second or Third

- Recipient to be enrolled in any second or third year program.
- The award recognizes students for their enthusiasm in their related skills/studies, academic performance, their leadership activities and community involvement.
- Awarded to a resident of The Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Community Involvement 80%
- Academic Achievement 20%

FREEMAN MEMORIAL BOARD OF GOVERNORS AWARD [6930089]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time student in any year of their program at Keyano College.
- The award is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- • Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

HARVARD BROADCASTING INDIGENOUS AWARD [6950177]

Donor: Harvard Broadcasting Value: \$5,000

No: 2

Program: Technology Diploma or University Degree Year: 2

- Students must be of Indigenous Ancestry with preference given to students from any of the following areas: Fort Chipewyan, Conklin, Anzac/Gregoire Lake, Fort McKay or Fort McMurray.
- Students must be in the 2 year of a Technology Diploma or University Degree program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on financial need and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Please provide proof of residency.

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

HARVARD BROADCASTING AWARD [6930175]

Donor: Harvard Broadcasting *Value:* \$1,000 *No:* 5 Program: *Any* Year: 3 or 4

- Awarded to any student enrolled in year 3 or year 4 of a Bachelor Degree program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Academic Success.
- Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

HISTORY AND HEROES FOUNDATION AWARD [6950286]

Donor: History and Heroes Foundation Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Any

Year: Any

- Students must be enrolled in a post-secondary institution and be registered in a history course OR in a course with a history component OR be participating in a project as a volunteer that assures the institution's Student Awards Selection Committee of their strong interest in Alberta's and/or Canada's history.
- Students must have demonstrated satisfactory academic standing, good character and leadership roles in academic or community involvement.
- Selected by the OR
- Recipient must submit an application which includes an essay, recommendation letter(s), and an outline of credits and/or volunteer activities with a history content.

Selected by: OR

Evaluation Criteria:

• Interest in Alberta's and/or Canada's history.

INVESTMENT IN THE FUTURE AWARD [6930148]

Donor: Anonymous Value: \$1,000 No: 25 Program: Any Year: 2 or subsequent

- Awarded to students continuing in a program of study at Keyano College.
- Qualified recipients must demonstrate financial need. The students must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

JACOS HERITAGE BURSARY [6950097]

Donor: Japan Canada Oil Sands Value: \$3,500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: 1

- Preference will be given to an Indigenous student in the College Preparation program at Keyano College.
- Student must demonstrate financial need and community involvement.
- Please provide proof of Indigenous Ancestry, a copy of line 150 from your income tax return, and a letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer participation.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need
- Community Involvement 25%

JOSIE LAMOTHE STUDENT LIFE LEADERSHIP BURSARY [6930035]

75%

Donor: Keyano College Student Housing and Mr. Yves Lamothe

Value: 500

No: 2

Program: Any

Year: 2 or more

- Awarded to students who were residents of Student Housing in the previous academic year.
- Selection is based on academic need, financial need, and community involvement in the form of student leadership in the programs and activities of Clearwater Hall and Family Housing.
- One will be awarded to a student from Clearwater Hall and one to a student from Family Housing.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 30%
- Community Involvement 40%
- Academic Achievement 30%

KEYANO COLLEGE ALUMNI BURSARY [6930015]

Donor: Keyano College Alumni Association Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Academic Year: Any

• Selection is based on academic achievement. The recipient must not be receiving any other award.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

KEYANO COLLEGE BOARD OF GOVERNORS AWARD OF DISTINCTION [6950236]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors Value: \$1,000 No: 20 Program: Any Year: Any

- Student recipient must demonstrate both academic excellence and a high degree of Community engagement.
- A letter of reference printed on company or community organization letterhead must be provided demonstrating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

KIRK AND ANGELLE MCDOUGALL AWARD [6930152]

Donor: Kirk and Angelle McDougall Value: \$400 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Student must be enrolled in any program at Keyano College and demonstrate financial need and community involvement.
- The student must be enrolled in the program of studies immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 70%
- Community Involvement 30%

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS SCHOLARSHIP [6930150]

Donor: Knights of Columbus Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Certificate & Diploma Year: Any

- Student(s) must be enrolled in a certificate or diploma program at Keyano College and demonstrate financial need.
- The student(s) must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 70%

NIGERIAN CANADIAN ASSOCIATION INTERNATIONAL STUDENT AWARD [6950239]

Donor: Nigerian Canadian Association of Fort McMurray Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

• Awarded to an international student with proof of a valid Nigerian passport. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

NORTHLANDS COLLEGE PREPARATION BURSARY [6930061D]

Donor: Northlands Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Any

Year: Final

- Recipient must have completed the College Preparation program and subsequently enrolled in a certificate or diploma program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

NORTHLANDS SECOND YEAR BURSARY [6930061B]

Donor: Northlands Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Diploma Year: Any

- Awarded on the basis of financial need and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

NORTHLANDS SINGLE PARENT BURSARY [6930061A]

Donor: Northlands Value: \$1,000 No: 3 Program: Any Certificate or Diploma Year: Any

- Awarded to full-time students who are single parents. Selection will be based on financial need and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

NORTHSTAR FORD LINCOLN MARTY AND DENNINE GILES ENDOWMENT AWARD (A) [6930165]

Donor: Northstar Ford Lincoln Value: \$2,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any program of any year at Keyano College who has proof of a minimum of 10 years residency within the Wood Buffalo region.
- Selection will be based on Community Involvement and Academic Success.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

NORTHSTAR FORD LINCOLN MARTY AND DENNINE GILES ENDOWMENT AWARD (B) [6930165]

Donor: Northstar Ford Lincoln Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any program of any year at Keyano College who has proof of a minimum of 5 years residency within the Wood Buffalo region.
- Selection will be based on Community Involvement and Academic Success.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

NORTHSTAR FORD LINCOLN MARTY AND DENNINE GILES ENDOWMENT AWARD (C) [6930165]

Donor: Northstar Ford Lincoln

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any program of any year at Keyano College who has proof of a minimum of 5 years residency within the Wood Buffalo region.
- Selection will be based on Community Involvement and Financial Need.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.
- Applicants must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

OLIVE BELLE WOODWARD AWARD [6950261]

Donor: Olive Belle Woodward Value: \$1000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a Keyano College student of any year, in any program who shows academic promise but is experiencing financial need.
 - Applicants must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need.

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Financial Need 60%

SAKC ACHIEVEMENT AWARD [6930072B]

Donor: Students' Association Keyano College Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to Full-time student in any program in any year with admirable academic achievement & community involvement.
- A Letter of Reference printed on company or community organization letterhead must be provided indicating amount of student's community involvement.
- International students are eligible as recipients.
- Preference will be given to those students who actively participated in the Students' Association of Keyano College as their community involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

SAKC BURSARY [6930072C]

Donor: Students' Association Keyano College Value: \$500 No: 3 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to Full-time student in any program in any year with admirable academic achievement and community involvement.
- A Letter of Reference printed on company or community organization letterhead must be provided indicating amount of student's community involvement.
- International students are eligible as recipients.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

SAKC STUDENT LEADERSHIP AWARD [6930072D]

Donor: Students' Association Keyano College Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to Full-time student in any program in any year with demonstrated leadership with SAKC in the current or previous academic year.
- Students may also be nominated.
- Preference will be given to those with SAKC involvement.
- A Letter of Reference printed on company or community organization letterhead must be provided indicating amount of student's community involvement

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

SCOTIABANK INDIGENOUS EDUCATION AWARDS [6950271 until 2021-22 then 6930183]

Donor: Scotiabank Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous student currently enrolled in any program at Keyano College.
- Applicants must provide proof of Indigenous ancestry.
- Preference given to Indigenous students who have live in the Indigenous and rural communities of Wood Buffalo currently or immediately prior to attending Keyano College
- If there are more students than awards available, please use random selection to choose between those who are eligible.
- If the previous criteria is not able to be met, secondary preference is given to any Indigenous student, regardless of current/previous residency.
- Please use random selection to choose between those who are eligible.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• As described above

STANTEC COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT AWARD [6950266]

Donor: Stantec Consulting Ltd Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any • Awarded to Full-time s

- Awarded to Full-time student in any program in any year at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on community involvement. Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

SUNCOR ENERGY RICK GEORGE LEADERSHIP AWARD [6950220]

25%

Donor: Suncor Energy Foundation Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a resident of Wood Buffalo in any year of any program of study at Keyano College.
- Applicants must be a member of the Suncor Energy "family" and must demonstrate an immediate family employee connection. Immediate family is defined as self, spouse, parent or grandparent employed by Suncor Energy.
- Please provide proof of residency Please provide proof of "family" employment.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Financial Need
- Community Involvement 50%

TED WALTER INDIGENOUS BURSARY [6930071]

Donor: Ted and Arlene Walter Value: \$350 No: 2 Program: Any

Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous (Treaty, Bill C31 or Métis) student enrolled full-time in any program.
- Based on Financial need and satisfactory academic achievement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

THE REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF WOOD BUFFALO BURSARY [6950011]

Donor: The Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Any Certificate or Diploma

Year: Any

- Awarded to students who have previously attended a Fort McMurray high school for at least two years. Selection will be based on financial need and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- Please provide proof of high school enrollment.

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Financial Need 75%

THE WALLACE FAMILY AWARD [6950083]

Donor: Anonymous Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: 2

- Awarded to a student entering the 2 year of any program. In addition, the student must possess good work ethics, display dedication and determination to achieve in a self-motivated, responsible manner.
- Preference will be given to a student of Indigenous ancestry. Proof of ancestry must be provided.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need
- Community Involvement 25%

TRANS CANADA TRANSMISSION BURSARY [6930130]

25%

Donor: Trans Canada Transmission Value: \$1,200 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a student of Indigenous Ancestry.
- The recipient must have lived in Alberta for at least three years immediately prior to applying for the award. Recipients must possess strong academic qualifications and demonstrate financial need.
- Proof of Indigenous Ancestry must be provided.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- Please provide proof of residency

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

WILDFIRE RECOVERY AWARD [6950260]

Donor: CPA Education Foundation & Other Donors Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: Any Year: Any • Awarded to any student enrolled in any prov

- Awarded to any student enrolled in any program of any year at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on proven Community Engagement.
- Applicants must provide a letter, with references, stating amount of community engagement in recovery efforts.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

WOOD BUFFALO INDIGENOUS ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS [6930141]

Donor: Anonymous Value: \$500 No: Up to 4 Program: Any Year: 1 or 2

- Students must be of Indigenous Ancestry with preference given to students from any of the following areas: Fort Chipewyan, Janvier, Conklin, Anzac/Gregoire Lake, Fort McKay or Fort McMurray.
- Selection will be based on financial need and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

Program Specific Awards

Bachelor of Science in Nursing

CHRIS RYAN MEMORIAL BURSARY [6930080]

Donor: Marg Ryan Value: \$100 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: First

- Recipient must have graduated from a Fort McMurray High School or completed Keyano College's College Preparation program.
- Recipient must have been a Fort McMurray resident for a minimum of two years.
- Awarded on financial need and community involvement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.
- Must show proof of high school enrollment.

- Academic Achievement 10%
- Financial Need 90%

DR. AL NICHOLSON BURSARY [6930097C]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing

Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement, financial need and participation in college and community affairs.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need
- Community Involvement 10%

DR. J. TING AND DR. WONG-TING NURSING BURSARY [6930005]

60%

Donor: Dr. J. Ting and Dr. Wong-Ting Value: \$250 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: 2

- The recipient must be in good academic standing and in financial need.
- Preference will be given to a nursing student who has not received other major awards.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

DR. TREVOR BARRINGTON NEIL MEMORIAL NURSING BURSARY [6950285]

Donor: Julio Florez Real Estate Ltd Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: Any

- Available in 2020 Only (not an ongoing award)
- Selection is based on financial need and community involvement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

JENNY FLETT MEMORIAL AWARD [6950249]

Donor: McMurray Métis Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Nursing and Allied Health Studies Year: Any

- To be awarded to a Métis student of any year within the Nursing and Allied Health Studies programs.
- Selection will be based on financial need and community involvement.
- Applicants must provide proof of Indigenous ancestry, must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement within their community.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

LEO AND DEBBIE ROBERT NURSING PROGRAM AWARD [6930158A]

Donor: Leo and Debbie Robert Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: Fourth

- Two awards of \$1,000 to mature students enrolled in the fourth year of Bachelors of Science Nursing (BScN) program
- Student(s) must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

LESLIE WILSON NURSING AWARD [6950154]

Donor: Leslie Wilson Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: Third

- Awarded to a student who has completed the 2 year requirements for the nursing program and is entering into the third year BScN.
- Selection will be based on financial need, community involvement and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

MARY FORSTER MEMORIAL 3RD YEAR NURSING AWARD [6950165]

Donor: Mary Forster Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: Third

- Awarded to a student entering into the third year of the Collaborative Baccalaureate Nursing program.
- Student must demonstrate a strong commitment to Nursing, strong work ethic and overcoming adversity has remained steadfast in their motivation to their nursing studies.
- No application required.

Selected by: Nursing Faculty

MARY FORSTER MEMORIAL 4TH YEAR NURSING AWARD [6950165]

Donor: Mary Forster Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: Fourth

- A student entering into the fourth year of the Collaborative Baccalaureate Nursing program.
- Student must demonstrate a strong commitment to Nursing, a strong work ethic and overcome adversity and remained steadfast in their motivation to their nursing studies.
 - No application required.

Selected by: Nursing Faculty

NURSING PROGRAM 25TH ANNIVERSARY ENDOWMENT AWARDS [6930166]

Donor: Nursing and Allied Health Studies Department

Value: \$250 (Determined by the annual interest that is generated from principal investment) No: Varies

Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing

Year: Second

• Awarded to a student with a strong academic standing Selected by: Awards Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

PHOEBE SPICE BURSARY [6930033]

Donor: Northern Lights Regional Health Authority Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: Second

- Awarded to a Nursing student who has completed the first year at Keyano College and subsequently registers for second year.
- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

RON WOLFF BURSARY [6930031]

Donor: Northern Lights Regional Health Authority Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Recipient must have graduated from grade 12 in the past 5 years.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- Proof of high school graduation required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

TED ROWE FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP [6930044]

Donor: James (Ted) Rowe Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Nursing Year: 2

• Awarded to the student entering the 2 year of the Nursing program who demonstrates outstanding interpersonal skills - particularly in the aspects of caring, communication, compassion, emotional support and advocacy of the patient.

Selected by: Program Faculty Evaluation Criteria:

Community Involvement 100%

Business Administration

BOB CAMPBELL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION DIPLOMA AWARD [6950214]

Donor: Neil MacGillivray Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Business Administration Diploma Year: 2

- Selection will be based on academic standing, financial need and community engagement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 20%

CPA OF ALBERTA AWARD [6930016]

Donor: Chartered Professional Accountants Education Foundation Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Business Administration Accounting Diploma

Year: 2

- Recipient must demonstrate overall merit and be interested in a career as a CPA.
- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

CPA EDUCATION FOUNDATION ALBERTA SCHOLARSHIP [6930063]

Donor: Chartered Professional Accountants Education Foundation Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Business Administration - Accounting Year: Second

- Awarded to the student with the highest average over 3.5 in the best three financial accounting, managerial accounting and taxation or finance courses acceptable for credit in the CPA Association of Alberta program.
- All award candidates or nominees must provide a valid CPA ID number. Keyano students can obtain a CPA ID by creating a free profile on https://www.cpacanada.ca/en/members-area/my-account/register
- The Office of the Registrar will select the recipient. No application required. Selected by: Office of the Registrar

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

CHIEF JIM BOUCHER MINISTERIAL AWARD OF EXCELLENCE [6950112]

Donor: Chief Jim Boucher

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Business Administration or University Studies Bachelor of Commerce *Year:* First

- Awarded to a full-time student entering the first year of Business Administration or University Studies Bachelor of Commerce.
- The recipient must be an ATC First Nations member (proof of membership will be required).
- Selection will be based on financial need. Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

CHIEF JIM BOUCHER DISTINGUISHED ALUMNUS AWARD [6930145]

Donor: Chief Jim Boucher

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Business Administration or University Studies Bachelor of Commerce Year: 1

- Awarded to a full-time student entering the 1 year of Business Administration or University Studies Bachelor of Commerce.
- The recipient must be an ATC First Nations Member (proof of membership will be required).
- Selection will be based on financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

K.R.L. HILL BURSARY [6930097D]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Business Administration

Year: 1

- Awarded on the basis of academic achievement, financial need and participation in college and community activities.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need
- Community Involvement 10%

MNP (MEYERS NORRIS PENNY) AWARD [6930008]

60%

Donor: Meyers Norris Penny Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Second

• Awarded to a continuing full-time Business Administration student who has successfully completed first year and demonstrated academic ability and financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

NORTHEASTERN ALBERTA ABORIGINAL BUSINESS ASSOCIATION BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION AWARD [6950279]

Donor: Northeastern Alberta Aboriginal Business Association *Value:* \$1,000

No: 2

Program: Business Administration Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous student currently enrolled in the certificate, diploma or degree program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on financial need and community involvement.
- Applicants must provide proof of Indigenous ancestry, must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement within their community.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

RALLY ENGINEERING INC – INDIGENOUS BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT BURSARY

Donor: Rally Engineering Inc. Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Business Administration Year: Any

- This award is being created to acknowledge Rally Engineering's commitment to the Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo and education in our region. Preference will be given to an Indigenous student currently enrolled in the business administration program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on financial need.
- Applicants must provide proof of Indigenous ancestry, must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need.
- Should there be multiple candidates, secondary criteria will be based on community involvement and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement within their community will be required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

R.J. LESLIE AWARD [6930133]

Donor: Jason Leslie Value: \$750 No: 1 Program: Business Administration Year: 2

- Awarded to a mature student who has successfully completed their 1 year requirements and will be subsequently continuing in the 2 year of the Business Administration diploma.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Community Involvement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

SCOTIABANK BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION DIPLOMA AWARD [6950270]

Donor: Scotiabank Fort McMurray Value: \$2,500 No: 4 Program: Business Administration Year: 2

• Awarded to any student in the Business Administration diploma program at Keyano College. Selection will be based on Academic Success.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

SCOTIABANK BACHELOR OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION AWARD [6950270]

Donor: Scotiabank Fort McMurray Value: \$2,500 No: 4 Program: Business Administration Year: 3 & 4

• Awarded to any student in the Business Administration degree program at Keyano College.

Selection will be based on Academic Success.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION OF ALBERTA [6950002]

Donor: Supply Chain Management Association of Alberta Value: \$2,000

No: 1

Program: Business Administration

Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need. It is hoped that the recipient will pursue a career in materials management.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 90%
- Academic Achievement 10%

THREE M SHOPPING CENTRE INC. BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION PROGRAM AWARD [6930156A]

Donor: Three M Shopping Centre Inc. Value: \$1,000 No: 1

Program: Business Administration

Year: 1

• Awarded to a student enrolled in the Business Administration Program in year 1 at Keyano College.

• Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 30%
- ·Financial Need 70%

TIM WALSH BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION AWARD [6930153C]

Donor: Tim Walsh Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Business Administration Year: Any

- Student must be enrolled in the Business Administration program at Keyano College and demonstrate financial need.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

College Preparation DICK NELSON BURSARY [6930110]

Donor: Dick Nelson Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: College Preparation

Year: Any

- Must have completed at least one semester in College Preparation. Recipient must be out of high school for a minimum of five years.
- Selection is based on financial need, academic achievement and college participation.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on college letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

GEORGIE BAXTER AWARD [6930088]

Donor: Ruth H. Caldwell and Eleanor K. Baxter Value: \$500

No: 2

Program: College Preparation

Year: Any

- Awarded to a mature student over the age of 21. Must have been out of school for at least three years and who is returning to complete his/her education.
- Selection is based on financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- Proof of age required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

LAWRENCE & ADELE THOMSON ADULT EDUCATION AWARD [6930160]

Donor: Lawrence & Adele Thomson Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: College Preparation Year: Any

- Awarded to a female Indigenous student enrolled in the Academic Upgrading program at Keyano College.
- Applicants must be enrolled full-time at Keyano College and in good standing. Preference given to students who demonstrate financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

NORTHLANDS COLLEGE PREPARATION ADVANCED BURSARY [6930061C]

Donor: Northlands Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: College Preparation Year: First

- Recipients must have graduated from the Academic Foundations Advanced program and subsequently enrolled in the College Preparation program.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

NORTHLANDS COMMITMENT TO EXCELLENCE [6930061E]

Donor: Northlands Value: \$500 No: 2 Program: College Preparation Year: Any

- Awarded to students who possess good work ethics, display dedication and determination to achieve in a self-motivated, responsible manner while encouraging others to succeed.
- The program faculty in consultation with the Chair will select these recipients.
- No application required.

Selected by: The program faculty Evaluation Criteria:

RENEE SPENCE SCHOLARSHIP [6930116]

Donor: Renee Spence Value: \$100 No: 1 Program: Academic Foundation

- Awarded to full-time student who achieves the highest marks in Academic Foundation Language Arts course in either the fall or winter semester.
- No application required.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

Early Learning and Child Care DONNA CYPRIEN AWARD [6930057]

Donor: Anonymous

Value: \$300

No: 1

Program: Early Learning and Child Care

Year: 1

- Preference will be given to students that have obtained the prerequisites for Early Learning and Child Care in the Fort Chipewyan community by either attending the local high school or the Fort Chipewyan Campus.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

DR. NICHOLSON ELCC AWARD [6930059C]

Donor: Dr. A.J. Nicholson Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Early Learning and Child Care Year: 1 Selection will be based on financial need.

• Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Financial Need50%
- Community Involvement50%

ELCC STUDENTS HELPING STUDENTS AWARD [6950066B]

Donor: ELCC Students Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Early Learning and Child Care Year: 1

- Awarded to students enrolled in the Early Learning and Child Care program.
- Selection will be based on Academic Achievement and involvement within the community.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

JEANETTE FLEMING MEMORIAL AWARD [6950265]

Donor: Jeanette Fleming Memorial Award Donors Value: \$250

No: 1

Program: Early Learning and Child Care

Year: 1

- Awarded to a student enrolled in the Early Learning & Child Care program of at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on community engagement. Preference given to students have overcome obstacles in their education journey.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

Community Involvement 100%

LESLIE WILSON EARLY CHILDHOOD BURSARY [6950057]

Donor: Leslie Wilson Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Early Learning and Child Care Year: 1

- Applicants must submit a short essay, which describes their desire and willingness to strive for academic excellence.
- Selection will be based on essay content and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need80%
- Essay20%

THREE M SHOPPING CENTRE INC. EARLY CHILD DEVELOPMENT AWARD [6930156B]

Donor: Three M Shopping Centre Inc.

Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Early Learning and Child Care

Year: 1

- Student who is enrolled in a full course load for the certificate level of Early Learning Child Care at Keyano College. Specifically, the Fund is established to defray/charges associated with the attendance of such recipients/students at the College in any given fiscal College year.
- Community involvement will be the 2ary criteria. The student must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 70%
- Community involvement 30%

Educational Assistant

EA ACHIEVEMENT AWARD [6950253]

Donor: Keyano College Value: \$250

No: 2

Program: Educational Assistant Award

Year: 1

- Awarded to any student enrolled in the Education Assistant Certificate program at Keyano College.
- Recipient must show Academic Success, Financial Need, and Community Involvement.
- Applicants must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need
- A letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 33%
- Financial Need 34%
- Community involvement 33%

EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANT AWARD [6950066C]

Donor: Keyano College Value: \$250 No: 2 Program: Educational Assistant Year: Any

- Awarded to students enrolled in the Educational Assistant program.
- Selection will be based on Academic Achievement and involvement within the community.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community involvement 50%

Environmental Technology

ATCO ENERGY & ENVIRONMENTAL TECHNOLOGY BURSARY [6930137C]

Donor: ATCO Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Environmental Technology

Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering the Environmental Technology program. Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Preference will be given to a student of Indigenous Ancestry, although all students are encouraged to apply.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Financial Need 60%

CANADIAN NATURAL ENVIRONMENTAL TECHNOLOGY AWARD [6950234]

Donor: Canadian Natural Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Environmental Technology Year: Any

- Awarded to two students in any year of Environmental Technology at Keyano College.
- Recipient must show academic success, and have proven community involvement.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provide stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

CNOOC INTERNATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL TECHNOLOGY AWARD [6950224]

Donor: CNOOC INTERNATIONAL Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Environmental Technology

Year: Any

- Full time student in Environmental Technology at Keyano College with Demonstrated community involvement with priority given to involvement in the environment sector.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 20%
- Community Involvement 80%

FINNING (CANADA) ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES AWARD [6950264]

Donor: Finning (Canada) Value: \$2,000 No: 1 Program: Environmental Studies (Environmental Science & Tech) Year: Any • Recipient to be enrolled in an Environmental Studies prog

- Recipient to be enrolled in an Environmental Studies program at Keyano College.
- The award recognizes students for their academic performance and financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 60%
- Financial Need 40%

JACOS/JAPEX SCHOLARSHIP [6950190]

Donor: Jacos/Japex Scholarship Value: \$1,000 No: 3 Program: Environmental Technology

Year: 2

- Awarded to a student with superior academic achievement entering the 2 year of study in the Environmental Technology program.
- Selection is based on academic standing, and demonstrated financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

JERRY COOPER MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP [6930174]

Donor: Suncor Energy Foundation Value: \$2,500 No: 1 Program: Environmental Technology Year: Second

- Recipient will be a 2nd year student enrolled in the Environmental Technology program at Keyano College.
- Recipient must be actively involved in the community and have academic success in the 1st year Safety and Environment course.
- Preference will be given to those who have lived in Fort McMurray for a minimum of five years, have an interest in a career as Park or Conservation Officer and excel in athletics.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

SHELL ALBIAN SANDS ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES AWARD [6950227]

Donor: Edmonton Community Foundation Value: \$1,000

No: 2

Program: Environmental Studies (Diploma and Bachelor)

Year: Any

- Full time student in Environmental Studies at Keyano College with Demonstrated community involvement with priority given to involvement in the environment sector.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Community Involvement 80%
- Academic Success 20%

TERRACON GEOTECHNIQUE – LEE NICHOLS ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES AWARD [6950275]

Donor: Terracon Geotechnique Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Environmental Studies

Year: Any

- Preference will be given to students in the Environmental Technology program at Keyano College.
- The applicant must be a local resident of the Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo or other surrounding Indigenous communities including: Fort Chipewyan, Conklin, Janvier, Chard, Anzac, La Loche, Fort McKay, or the Clearwater Reserve area.
- Selection will be based on academic success, and financial need.
- Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Financial Need 50%
- Academic Success 50%

TIM WALSH ENVIRONMENTAL TECHNOLOGY AWARD [6930153B]

Donor: Tim Walsh Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Environmental Technology Year: Any

- Student must be enrolled in the Environmental Technology program at Keyano College and demonstrate financial need.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of studies immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

Office Administration

C.D. MACRAE OFFICE ADMINISTRATION BURSARY [6930032]

Donor: C.D. MacRae Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Office Administration Year: 1

- Recipient must be a former student of Fort McMurray Composite High School who enrolls in the Office Administration program.
- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

Practical Nursing

LEO AND DEBBIE ROBERT NURSING PROGRAM AWARD [6930158A]

Donor: Leo and Debbie Robert Value: \$1,000 No: 1

Program: Practical Nursing Program Year: Any

- One award of \$1,000 to a mature student in the Practical Nursing (PN) program.
- Student(s) must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

MARY FORSTER MEMORIAL PN AWARD [6950165C]

Donor: Mary Forster Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Practical Nurse Year: 2

- Awarded to a student entering into the 2 year of the PN program.
- Student must demonstrate a strong commitment to Nursing, strong work ethic and overcoming adversity has remained steadfast in their motivation to their PN studied.
- No application required.

Selected by: Nursing Faculty

Evaluation Criteria:

Academic Achievement 100%

NORTHEASTERN ALBERTA ABORIGINAL BUSINESS ASSOCIATION PRACTICAL NURSING AWARD [6950277]

Donor: Northeastern Alberta Aboriginal Business Association Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Practical Nursing

Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous student currently enrolled in the Practical Nursing program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on financial need and community involvement.
- Applicants must provide proof of Indigenous ancestry, must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement within their community.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

Social Work

CHARLES MARTIN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARD [6950158]

Donor: Keyano College Life Long Learning Department

Value: \$185 – 2020 is Last Year for this award. Need to close account when the account is depleted.

No: 1

Program: Social Work Diploma

Year: Any

- Student must be enrolled or planning to enroll in Social Work programs.
- Preference will be given to applicants of Indigenous descent/status, a citizen of Canada and not a previous recipient of the award.
- Selection will be based upon academic merit and involvement in the Indigenous community.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 70%
- Community Involvement 30%

Trades & Industry

ALBERTA BUILDING TRADES COUNCIL SCHOLARSHIP [6950131]

Donor: Alberta Building Trades Council Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Building Trades

Year: 1

- Awarded to a 1 year student entering into any trade affiliated with the Building Trades of Alberta.
- Selection will be based on academic standing and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 80%
- Financial Need 20%

ATCO FIRST YEAR ALL TRADES AWARD [6930137F]

Donor: ATCO Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: All Trades Year: 1

- Awarded to the top 1 year student in any Trades program at Keyano College.
- The Office of the Registrar will select the recipient.
- No application required.

Selected by: The Office of the Registrar.

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

C.I.M OIL SANDS BRANCH MECHANICAL AND CONSTRUCTION TRADES AWARD [6930073]

Donor: Oil Sands Branch of the Canadian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Mechanical and Construction Trades

Year: Any

- Selection is based on academic standing and financial need.
- The recipient must be a permanent resident of Fort McMurray.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

ERIC AND KATHLEEN NEWELL TRADES AND INDUSTRY AWARD [6930151]

Donor: Eric and Kathleen Newell Value: \$1,000 No: Varies (as many as possible) Program: Trades or Industry Program Year: Any

- The donors are particularly interested in helping Indigenous students and females pursuing a non-traditional career pathway such as skilled trades and technology including industry operator programs
- Awarded to an Indigenous student or a female student
- Preference given to unsponsored students

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Leadership 50%

FINNING (CANADA) WOMEN-IN-TRADES AWARD [6950264]

Donor: Finning (Canada) Value: \$2,000 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to a full-time female student currently enrolled in any Trades program.
- Selection will be based on financial need and academic achievement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Financial Need 60%

FORT MCMURRAY CONSTRUCTION ASSOCIATION AWARD [6950243]

Donor: Fort McMurray Construction Association Value: \$1,000

No: 1 Program: Any Apprenticeship

Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any Trades program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Dedication to learning, unsponsored student status, and Leadership & Mentorship in the classroom.

Selected by: Department Chairs, Instructors & Office of the Registrar.

- Dedication to Learning 20%
- Unsponsored 30%
- Leadership & Mentorship 50%

NORTHEASTERN ALBERTA ABORIGINAL BUSINESS ASSOCIATION ABORIGINAL ALL TRADES AWARD [6950277]

Donor: Northeastern Alberta Aboriginal Business Association Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Trades Program

Year: Any

- Awarded to an Indigenous student currently enrolled in any Trades program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on financial need and community involvement.
- Applicants must provide proof of Indigenous ancestry, must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement within their community.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

NORTH AMERICAN CONSTRUCTION GROUP BURSARY [6950209]

Donor: North American Construction Group Value: \$1,500 No: 2 Program: Any Trades Program Year: Any

- Awarded to any student enrolled in any trades program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Unsponsored Student status. Preference to be given to local residents.
- No application required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

PCL – ALL TRADES AWARD [6930139A]

Donor: PCL Industrial Contractors Inc. Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Any Apprenticeship Year: Any

• Selection will be based on unsponsored student status and Academic Success. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Unsponsored 75%

STUART OLSON ALL TRADES ENTRANCE AWARD [6930095]

Donor: Stuart Olson Construction Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: All Trades Year: 1

- Awarded to any 1st year student in any trades program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on unsponsored student status, and a dedication to learning.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Dedication to Learning 50%
- Unsponsored 50%

WORLEYCORD LP ALL TRADES AWARD [6950281]

Donor: WorleyCord LP Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: All Trades Year: 1

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any trades program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on community involvement.
- The applicant must have completed a minimum of 10 volunteer hours to be eligible for the award.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.
- The applicant must also provide a letter outlining their future ambitions and career goals to be eligible for the award.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Dedication to Learning 50%
- Unsponsored 50%

Apprenticeship - Electrician

ATCO APPRENTICE ELECTRICIAN SCHOLARSHIP [6930137A]

Donor: ATCO Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Electrician Apprenticeship Year: 1

- Awarded to the top student from all 1 year Electrical intakes for the past academic year.
- Preference will be given to a student of Indigenous Ancestry.
- The instructional staff of the Apprentice Electrician program will select recipients.
- No application required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Financial Need 60%

ATCO APPRENTICESHIP ELECTRICIAN SCHOLARSHIP [6930137E]

Donor: ATCO Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Electrician Apprenticeship Year: Fourth

- Awarded to the top student.
- The instructional staff of the Apprentice Electrician program will select recipient.
- No application required.

Selected by: Program Faculty

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

ECAA EDUCATIONAL ADVANCEMENT INCENTIVE AWARD [6950245]

Donor: Electrical Contractors Association of Alberta Value: \$1,500-\$2,000 No: 1 per intake (2. & 3. year) Program: Electrical Apprenticeship Year: 2. & 3.

 Awarded to the top student of each block within the 2nd and 3rd year Apprenticeship Electrician program at Keyano College.

- Selection will be based on Academic Achievement and Leadership & Mentorship in the classroom.
- Preference will be given to apprentices of a member of ECAA, if there is no available applicant another student may be chosen.
- This incentive award includes a voucher to Keyano College to be used to pay for the student's next apprenticeship block and a voucher to the Keyano College Bookstore to pay for books.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Leadership & Mentorship 50%

STUART OLSON APPRENTICE ELECTRICIAN BURSARY [6950198]

Donor: Stuart Olson Value: \$750 No: 2 Program: Electrician Apprenticeship Year: 2 and Third Year

- Selection based on performance and demonstrating leadership.
- No application required.

Selected by: Program Instructor Evaluation Criteria:

SPARTAN CONTROLS ELECTRICAL APPRENTICESHIP AWARD [6950251C]

Donor: Spartan Controls Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Electrician Apprenticeship Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any year of the Electrical Apprenticeship program at Keyano College. Selection will be based on Leadership & Mentorship in the classroom and Dedication to Learning.
- Preference given to those living and working in the Wood Buffalo region.

Selected by: Department Chairs, Instructors & Registrar Office Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 60%
- Leadership & mentorship 40%

Apprenticeship - Heavy Equipment Technician

GIBSON ENERGY ULC SAFETY TRAINING AWARD [6930164]

Donor: Gibson Energy ULC Value: \$1,000 No: 1

Program: Heavy Equipment or Welding Apprenticeship Year: Any

- The student must be enrolled in Heavy Equipment Technician, Welding or Truck Transport Training program.
- Selection is based on financial need. Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

LEO AND DEBBIE ROBERT HEAVY EQUIPMENT TECHNICIAN APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAM AWARD [6930158B]

Donor: Leo and Debbie Robert Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Apprentice Heavy Equipment Technician

Year: Any

- Awarded to a mature student enrolled in any year of the Heavy Equipment Technician Apprenticeship program.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- No application required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

PETROLEUM SERVICES ASSOCIATION OF CANADA HEAVY EQUIPMENT TECHNICIAL APPRENTICESHIP AWARD [6950210A]

Donor: Petroleum Services Association of Canada

Value: \$1,500

No: 2

Program: Apprentice Heavy Equipment Technician

Year: Final

- For a student entering final year of study in the Heavy Equipment Technician program.
- Preference will be given to a student with intent to work in this sector of the industry and have not been sponsored by their employer.
- No application required.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

RICHARD BOUGHNER MEMORIAL HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATOR AWARD [6930170]

Donor: Clayton Construction Co. Ltd.

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Apprentice Heavy Equipment Technician Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in a Heavy Equipment Technician program at Keyano College.
- Criteria for choosing the award recipient from the pool of qualified applicants each year would be demonstrated clear understanding of the Occupational Health & Safety Act and demonstrated good health and safety work practices throughout the students' period of educational studies.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Success 100%

ROBERT MATCHETT MEMORIAL AWARD [6950203]

```
Donor: Faye Matchett
Value: $1,000
No: 1
Program: Apprentice Heavy Equipment Technician
Year: Third
```

- Apprentice Heavy Equipment Technician Conditions: Awarded to a student enrolled in the third year in the Heavy Equipment Technician program.
- Students must demonstrate good standing in the program and demonstrate financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

Apprenticeship – Millwright

THE PEMBINA PIPELINE CORPORATION MILLWRIGHT SCHOLARSHIP [6950255]

Donor: Pembina Pipeline Corporation Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Millwright Apprenticeship Year: 2 or Third

- For a student in their 2nd or 3rd year of study in the Millwright program.
- Recipient must demonstrate leadership & mentorship in the classroom.
- Preference will be given to students who show a dedication to learning.
- Preference will be given to students who are not being sponsored by their employer.

Selected by: Department Chairs, Instructors and Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

- Dedication to Learning 30%
- Unsponsored 20%
- Leadership & Mentorship 50%

PETROLEUM SERVICES ASSOCIATION OF CANADA MILLWRIGHT APPRENTICE AWARD [6950210B]

Donor: Petroleum Services Association

Value: \$1,500

No: 1

Program: Millwright Apprenticeship

Year: Final

- For a student entering final year of study in the Millwright program.
- Preference will be given to a student with intent to work in this sector of the industry and have not been sponsored by their employer.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

Apprenticeship – Welding

HARRY HIGSON WELDING SCHOLARSHIP [6930009]

Donor: Harry Higson Value: \$100 No: 1 Program: Welding Apprenticeship Year: Third

- Awarded to the most improved student who completes the welding program.
- The instructional staff of the Apprentice Welding program will select recipient.
- No application required.

Selected by: Program Faculty

Evaluation Criteria:

LEO AND DEBBIE ROBERT WELDING APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAM AWARD [6930158C]

Donor: Leo and Debbie Robert Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Welding Apprenticeship Year: Any

- Awarded to a mature student in any year of the Welding Apprenticeship program.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

PCL - WELDING BURSARY [6930139B]

Donor: PCL Industrial Contractors Inc. Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Welding Apprenticeship Year: Any

- Selection will be based on unsponsored student status and Academic Success.
- Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Financial Need 75%

PETROLEUM SERVICES ASSOCIATION OF CANADA WELDING APPRENTICESHIP AWARD [6950210C]

Donor: Petroleum Services Association of Canada Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Welding Apprenticeship

Year: Final

- For a student entering final year of study in the Welding program.
- Preference will be given to a student with intent to work in this sector of the industry and have not been sponsored by their employer.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

PEMBINA PIPELINE CORPORATION SCHOLARSHIP [6950211]

Donor: Pembina Pipeline Corporation.

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Welding Apprenticeship

Year: Second

- Awarded to the top second year student who completes the Apprenticeship Welding program.
- Selection will be based on academic standing.
- No application required.

Selected by: The instructional staff of the Apprentice Welder program Evaluation Criteria:

Academic Standing 100%

SINCLAIR SUPPLY LTD. SCHOLARSHIP [6950085]

Donor: Sinclair Supply Ltd. Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Welding Apprenticeship Year: Third

- Awarded to the top third (final) year student who completes the Apprenticeship Welding program.
- No application required.

Selected by: Program Instructor Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

Power Engineering / Process Operations

ATCO POWER ENGINEERING BURSARY [6930137D]

Donor: ATCO Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Power Engineering Year: Fourth Class

- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Preference will be given to a student of Indigenous Ancestry, although all students are encouraged to apply.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Financial Need 60%

CANADIAN NATURAL POWER ENGINEER & PROCESS OPERATIONS AWARD [6950234]

Donor: Canadian Natural

Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Power Engineering and Process Operations Year: Any

- Awarded to a student in any year of Power Engineering and Process Operations at Keyano College.
- Recipient must show academic success, and have proven community involvement.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provide stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

ERIC AND KATHLEEN NEWELL PROCESS OPERATOR AWARD [6930151B]

Donor: Eric & Kathleen Newell Value: \$1000 No: 1 Program: Process Operator Year: Any

- Student must be enrolled in the Process Operator program at Keyano College and demonstrate financial need.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

THE PEMBINA PIPELINE CORPORATION POWER ENGINEERING AWARD [6950254]

Donor: Pembina Pipeline Corporation

Value: \$1,500

No: 1

Program: Power Engineering

Year: Any

- Awarded to a student in any year of the Power Engineering program.
- Recipient must show academic success, and have proven community involvement.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating the amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

THE SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD - MARK WARD INDIGENOUS ENDOWMENT [6930179]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. Value: \$1,000 No. 1 Year: Any

Program: Power Engineering or Process Operations

- Awarded to an Indigenous student in the Power Engineering (or the Process Operations) program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Community Involvement and Academic Success.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

SPARTAN CONTROLS POWER ENGINEERING AWARD [6950251B]

Donor: Spartan Controls Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Power Engineering Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any year of the Power Engineering program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Community Involvement and Academic Success. Preference given to those living and working in the Wood Buffalo region.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

SPARTAN CONTROLS PROCESS OPERATOR AWARD [6950251A]

Donor: Spartan Controls Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Process Operator Year: Any

- Awarded to a student enrolled in any year of the Process Operator program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Community Involvement and Academic Success. Preference given to those living and working in the Wood Buffalo region.
- Applicants must provide a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 40%
- Community Involvement 60%

SUNCOR POWER ENGINEERING AND PROCESS OPERATIONS BURSARY AWARD [6930142]

Donor: Suncor Energy Inc. Value: \$1,500 No: 2

Program: Power Engineering / Process Operator

Year: Any

- The recipient must be a citizen of the Municipality of Wood Buffalo.
- A citizen is deemed an individual who has lived consecutively in the community one year prior to attending college.
- Selection will be based on financial need and academic standing.
- Year 1 will be based on entrance requirements.
- Year 2 will be based on performance from 1 year.
- There will be one award per intake for a total of two awards annually.
- Students awarded a bursary in fourth-class power engineering year or 1 year process operations are automatically eligible to carry their award over to their third class year, conditional on academic success.
- Preference will be given to students of Indigenous Ancestry.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Please provide proof of residency.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

SYNCRUDE CANADA LTD. SCOTT SULLIVAN ENDOWMENT AWARD [6930172]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Power Engineering & Process Operation

Year: Any

- Awarded to a 3rd or 4th Class student enrolled in a Power Engineering (and/or Process Operations) program with strong community involvement.
- A Letter of Reference printed on company or community organization letterhead must be provided indicating amount of student's community involvement.
- Student Recipient must show proof that they have lived in Alberta for at least three years immediately prior to applying for the award.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Community Involvement 100%

THOMAS MILLER MEMORIAL AWARD [6930168]

Donor: Syncrude Canada Ltd. Value: \$1,000 No: 4 Program: Power Engineering and/or Process Operator Year: Any

- These awards are available to students enrolled in the Power Engineering (or Process Operations) and will be based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

University Studies

DIANE C. WILSON BURSARY [6930004]

Donor: Ron and Diane Wilson

Value: \$750 (2020) --> 2021 and beyond: 2 awards @ \$500 (interest permitting); if there is only 1 eligible student, award returns to \$750 (or \$1,000 whatever is available).

No: 1

Program: University Studies

Year: Any

- Awarded to a single parent.
- Preference given to a student with a minimum of 2.3 GPA
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

FRED HEMPHILL UNIVERSITY STUDIES SCHOLARSHIP [6930129]

Donor: Fred Hemphill Value: \$1000 No: 1 Program: University Studies

Year: 2

- Awarded to the top student who has completed 1 year and has enrolled in the 2 year of their program.
- Selection is based on academic achievement.
- No application required.

Selected by: Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

KATHY & BILL FITZGERALD MEMORIAL AWARD

Donor: Fitzgerald Family & Friends Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: University Studies

Year: 1

- Awarded to any first year student enrolled in University Studies at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on Academic Success, Financial Need, and Community Engagement.
- Applicants must provide line 150 from their income tax return as proof of financial need and a letter of reference on community organization or company letterhead stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 33.3%
- Community Involvement 33.3%
- Financial Need 33.3%

R.A. BERNATZKI BURSARY [6930097F]

Donor: Keyano College Board of Governors Value: \$500 No: 1

Program: University Studies

Year: 2

- Selection is based on academic achievement, financial need and participation in college and community activities.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need
- Community Involvement 10%

ROTARY CLUB OF FORT MCMURRAY BURSARY [6930087]

60%

Donor: Rotary Club of Fort McMurray Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: University Studies Year: 2

- Recipient will be an individual who has contributed exemplary volunteer community service.
- Selection is based on financial need and community involvement.
- Must provide proof of ongoing or completed community involvement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Financial Need 25%
- Community Involvement 50%

Bachelor of Arts

DR. NICHOLSON BACHELOR OF ARTS BURSARY [6930059]

Donor: Dr. A. J. Nicholson Value: \$550 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Arts Year: Second

- Selection is based on academic performance and financial need.
- Recipient must have a minimum GPA of 3.0.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

• Financial Need 100%

FORT MCMURRAY FOLK ARTS COUNCIL BACHELOR OF ARTS AWARD [6930045 B]

Donor: Fort McMurray Folk Arts Council Value: \$500

No: 3

Program: Bachelor of Arts

Year: Any

- Awarded to any student in the Bachelor of Arts program that shows strong academic success and financial need.
- If there are no eligible Bachelor of Arts students, this award will open to all eligible university studies students.
- Selection is based on academic performance and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Success 50%
- Financial Need 50%

Bachelor of Commerce

SALLY HANSEN MEMORIAL BURSARY IN COMMERCE [6930021]

Donor: Ray Hansen Value: \$500 No: 1 Bachelor of Commerce Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement, financial need and participation in school and
 - community activities.
 If there are no eligible Bachelor of Commerce students, this award will be opened up to all eligible year 1 university studies students.
 - Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
 - A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 60%
- Community Involvement 10%

Bachelor of Education

ALBERTA TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION BURSARY [6930042B]

Donor: Alberta Teachers' Association, Fort McMurray Local #48 Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Education Year: 1

- Awarded to a recent local high school graduate enrolled in the Bachelor of Education Degree program at Keyano College.
- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

ALBERTA TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION YEAR ONE EDUCATION TRANSFER AWARD [6930042A]

Donor: Alberta Teachers' Association, Fort McMurray Local #48 Value: \$500

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Education

Year: 2

- Awarded to a student who has successfully completed the 1 year of the Bachelor of Education Degree program and is enrolled in 2 year.
- Recipient will have been a member in good standing of Keyano's ATA Student Local #9.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

COTTER MACGILLIVRAY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP [6930138]

Donor: Pam MacGillivray Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: University Studies Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering University Studies Education program.
- The student must be a graduate of a Fort McMurray High School.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

Academic Achievement 100%

KIM FARRELL MEMORIAL AWARD [6930134B]

Donor: Ken Farrell Value: \$750 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Education Year: 1

- Selection will be based on overall academic performance and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need. Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

DR. TREVOR BARRINGTON NEIL MEMORIAL BACHELOR OF EDUCATION BURSARY [6950285]

Donor: Julio Florez Real Estate Ltd Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Education

Year: Any

- Available in 2020 Only (not an ongoing award)
- Selection is based on financial need and community involvement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

Bachelor of Science

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE / ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE DEGREE INDIGENOUS AWARD [6950262]

Donor: Beverly Anne Sabourin & Associates Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science Year: Any

• Awarded to an Indigenous Keyano College student of any year, in the Bachelor of Science or Environmental Science degree program who shows academic success.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

FIREBAG RIVER SCHOLARSHIP [6930162]

Donor: Suncor Energy Inc. Value: \$3,750 No: 1 Bachelor of Science Year: Any

• Awarded to a mature student enrolled in the University Transfer Bachelor of Science Degree program with an Environmental Science, or General Science designation.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 60%
- Financial Need 40%

SCIENCE ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AWARD [6930128]

Donor: Ted Drouin Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science Year: Any

- Awarded to students in the natural sciences including biology, chemistry, physics, mathematics, geology, astronomy, environmental science, microbiology, physiology.
- The student must have completed their first year as a full-time student at Keyano College and be continuing on as a full-time student in a second year program in the natural sciences at an accredited, Canadian, public, postsecondary institution.
- The award will be based on academic success through the students first year at Keyano College.
- Academic Success for the point of this award will be defined as achieving a minimum grade point average of 3.3.
- Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

Bachelor of Science in Engineering

ATCO ENGINEERING BURSARY [6930137B]

Donor: ATCO Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- Awarded to a student entering the Engineering program.
- Preference will be given to a student of Indigenous Ancestry, although all students are encouraged to apply. Based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

C.I.M. OILSANDS BRANCH ECOLE POLYTECHNIQUE MEMORIAL AWARD [6930006]

Donor: Oil Sands Branch of the Canadian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering

Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic standing and extra-curricular activities.
- Recipient must be permanent resident of Fort McMurray. Must provide proof of permanent residency.
- A letter of reference printed on community organization or company letterhead must be provided stating amount of volunteer involvement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Community Involvement 50%

COLT ENGINEERING /COSYN TECHNOLOGY ENGINEERING AWARD [6930157]

Donor: Colt Engineering/CoSyn Technology Value: \$1,000

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- The student selection will be based on academic standing and financial need.
- The student must be enrolled in a program of study immediately following the granting of the award.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 30%
- Financial Need 70%

JAMES CARTER SR. MEMORIAL ENGINEERING AWARD [6930074]

Donor: Jim Carter Value: \$1,000 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- Awarded to a recent local high school graduate. Selection is based on financial need and academic achievement.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

LYNDA COSTELLO AWARD [6930037]

Donor: Lynda Costello Value: \$500

No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering

Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Preference will be given to a female student, however all students are encouraged to apply.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

P & H MINEPRO SERVICES CANADA ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY STUDENTSHIP [6930147]

Donor: P & H MinePro Services Canada

Value: \$1,000

No: 2

Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- Selection will be based on academic standing and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee

- Academic Achievement 25%
- Financial Need 50%
- Community Involvement 25%

TONY FULLWOOD MEMORIAL AWARD [6930093]

Donor: Jacobs Catalytic Ltd. Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement and financial need.
- Please provide a copy of line 150 from your income tax return as proof of financial need.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

- Academic Achievement 50%
- Financial Need 50%

WILSON INDUSTRIES ENGINEERING SCHOLARSHIP [6950076]

Donor: H. Wilson Industries Ltd., John Wilson Value: \$600

No: 1

Program: Bachelor of Science in Engineering Year: 1

- Selection is based on academic achievement.
- Student must be a Permanent resident of Fort McMurray.
- Must provide proof of residency.
- No application required.

Selected by: The office of the registrar Evaluation Criteria:

EXITING AWARDS

Exiting Awards are awarded to full-time Keyano College students who are continuing their program at another institution. Please refer to the conditions column to ensure eligibility.

COLLEGE PREPARATION SCHOLARSHIP [6930083]

Donor: Suncor Energy Inc. Value: \$500 No: 1 Program: Any Year: Any

- Awarded to the student with the highest average who successfully completes the College Preparation program.
- The recipient will have achieved a College Preparation Diploma.
- No application required.

Selected by: The Office of the Registrar Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

KIM FARRELL MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP [6930134]

Donor: Ken Farrell Value: \$750 No: 1 Program: Early Learning and Child Care Year: 1

- Awarded to the student who successfully completed the certificate level of the Early Learning and Child Care program with the highest GPA and who is continuing in the diploma program.
- No application required.

Selected by: The Office of the Registrar. Evaluation Criteria:

• Academic Achievement 100%

HINES INDUSTRIAL GROUP HIGHER EDUCATION AWARD [6950247]

Donor: Hines Industrial Site Services Group Value: \$1,500 No: 1 Program: Universities Studies Year: Exiting

- Awarded to an Indigenous student graduating from any program at Keyano College who is graduating from a Bachelor Program at Keyano College.
- Selection will be based on academic success.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria:

OFFICE ADMINISTRATION AWARD [6950073]

Donor: Keyano College Office Administration Faculty Members Value: \$1,000 No: 2 Program: Office Administration

Year: 1

- Recipients will be enrolled in the Office Admin program with a GPA 3.0 +.
- Selection based on Academic Achievement.

Selected by: Student Awards Selection Committee Evaluation Criteria: